# TORO BABIES HOME



P.O. Box 500, Fort Portal, Uganda admin@toorobabies.org www.torobabieshome.org Tel: (256) 0782952629

#### **JUNE REPORT 2021**

Greetings from Toro Babies Home in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ.

Toro Babies Home wishes you all the best in whatever you're doing.

#### **HOME STATUS**

The Home is moving on well with 45 children 22 girls and 23 boys.

#### **NEW CHILDREN**

We have not received any new child this June.

#### Staff

The Staff is fine and working hard to make the Home move on well.

The Board decided to have a meeting after the Lockdown and we shall be informing you about the new mother.

We are in the lockdown now and Corona is so serious in Fort Portal and we don't allow the children to move to the office premises.

Teacher Irene has shifted her study centre to the upper veranda and the children play from the upper court yard.

She has kept all the children active and very happy.



Our sand pit was filled now



The Children making cakes from sand



The children in the drawing class



Teacher Irene helping them draw



Time for eating fruits



**Children with the picture books reading** 

#### RESSETLEMENT

We have not resettled any child this month because of too much Corona and the lockdown. We fear taking children to their homes in this period of the serious pandemic.

### **Physiotherapy**

The physiotherapy classes were done few times this month because of the lockdown but Ruth the volunteer did a great job to help baby Gift do some exercises.





Baby Keron with Hydrocepluse is now improving even is trying to sit and physiotherapists do a lot of work.

James with the bracket feet is also improving and the mother and Christen are doing the exercises as they told them to do.



James with bracket feet is also improving

### **Kasiisi project**

Kasiisi is doing well. The farmers have started harvesting maize, beans, pumpkins and matooke. We get food once a week





## **Kagote project**

Kagote is doing very well too. The plantation is doing well and we have planted some vegetables.

We harvest matooke every week and Tadeo is doing a great job.



### **Appreciation**

- i. We appreciate the international Donors especially Children Need Parents who continuously support the running of the Home, pay staff salaries and daily food and milk that we feed the children, who help in the daily running of the Home and some new renovation of the kitchen sock pits and filling the sandpit with sand, the Volunteers and the local Donors who continuously support the Home especially in this Covid 19 crisis.
- ii. To the volunteers who help in so many things especially feeding the children, buying clothes and buying some pampers and paying school fees for some children.
- iii. To the Germany Volunteer Christine who help in so many house chores like washing clothes, peeling matooke, mopping and feeding children. She has helped in the physiotherapy classes and helps do exercises with the children.

- iv. To all the staff members who make this Home move on very well and always putting a smile on these innocent souls. I do appreciate.
- v. To all the Trustees and Board Members for the love and support despite of the little time they have.

Thank you Lord for the Love and Care you provide for us.

**Compiled by** 

MRS BETTY KEMIGISA KISAIJA

MATRON TBH